
 
Kia ora e te whānau 
 
This week we have had all our students on timetable and have enjoyed seeing them settle into their 
classes and start their learning journey for the year. Teachers have enjoyed connecting with our 
students and learning about how they learn best.  
 
A huge thank you to our whole community for the support with the cell phone ban. Students have 
been respectful in this space, and we are really pleased with how they have responded to this change. 
Whānau have quite clearly had conversations over the summer break to prepare students well.  
 
This morning, we celebrated the academic achievements of our students from 2023. We started by 
acknowledging our Year 9 and 10 students who passed the Numeracy, Reading and Writing NCEA 
assessments that are now compulsory for students to achieve NCEA Level 1. Current Year 10 students 
who have passed their Numeracy or Literacy assessments now have their learning programme 
customised to start on Level 1 NCEA English and Maths assessments. The next opportunity for literacy 
and numeracy assessments is in May, with a further opportunity in September. We were impressed 
with the Year 9 and 10 students who sat these assessments last year. They showed great courage 
sitting their first online NCEA exam.  
 
Our senior students were also presented with their endorsement badges for NCEA. Students who 
receive an Excellence endorsement have achieved at least 50 credits at Excellence and those that 
receive a Merit endorsement have achieved at least 50 credits at Merit or Excellence. We are 
extremely proud of all these students and hope that our senior students this year continue to 
challenge themselves and gain Merit and Excellence grades. The quality of NCEA grades are extremely 
important when students are applying to tertiary study and for scholarships. The more Merits and 
Excellences they gain, the better their Grade Point Average will be.  
 
Our whole school assembly this morning finished with our awa leaders appointed for 2024. These 
students join our head students, announced at the end of last year, to form a formidable team to lead 
our school this year.  
 
Congratulations to everyone who received certificates and badges today. We are very proud of each 
one of you. You continue to live by our school whakatauākī, Kia eke atu ki Taupaenui o te tangata.  
 
 
Rachel Williams  
Tumuaki 
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Uniform site now live for pre orders 
at NZ Uniform click on the link below 

tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com  
 

Additional Te Paepae o Aotea School 
Uniform Information 

Unfortunately, due to ordering and shipping delays some of our uniform stock will be delayed. 
This has meant we have had to make a couple of changes to our uniform requirements for 
2024.  Latest estimated arrival times are as follows: 

Item Date Information update 

POLO 28 Jan 
These unfortunately will not be off the ship until Sunday, 
28 January in Auckland. They will then be driven down for 
distribution on Monday, 28 January and Tuesday, 29 January. 

BLOUSES March For 2024 only, Year 13 students will not be expected to purchase 
the new dress shirt. They can continue wearing a polo (existing or 
new) or a white shirt. If they wish to purchase a new shirt, they are 
welcome to. Hāwera High School blazers can be worn by Year 13 
students in 2024 if they have the Te Paepae o Aotea logo attached 
to them. Logos can be purchased at the school office. Year 11 and 
12 students are not allowed to wear white shirts in 2024. They can 
wear old or new school polo shirts until the new blouses arrive.  

SHIRTS March 

HOODIE March 

New students who do not have a hoodie can continue to wear 
plain black or blue thermals under their polo shirts. If they can find 
a second-hand Te Paepae o Aotea hoodie, they are welcome to 
wear this. If they still need an extra layer, they can wear a plain 
blue jersey or hoodie until the new hoodies arrive in March. 

SKIRT 24 Jan  
CULOTTE In stock  

FITTED 
TROUSERS 

In stock  

TROUSERS In stock  
FITTED 

SHORTS 
In stock  

SHORTS In stock  
BLAZERS June  

SCARF March  
HEADWEAR In Stock  

https://tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com/


Additional Senior timetable information 
We would like to share additional information about our senior curriculum. We welcome discussion 
with parents and students about how we can best customise learning programmes to meet student 
needs.   

Our senior school timetable is a ‘student driven timetable’. This means that timetable lines are set 
based on the choices students make. The more accurate the student selections are the year before, 
the better the fit will be on the timetable. A best fit computer modelling programme is used to 
minimise the number of clashes.  

Timetable clashes are unfortunately unavoidable, but if your child has a clash, we can usually work 
together to find a suitable solution. Often our amazing teachers can either multi-level or teach two or 
three different programmes within one class.   

We are very proud that despite a shortage of teachers nationwide, we have managed to staff our 
school so that we can offer such a wide breadth of subjects. We have compared the number of 
subjects we have on offer against schools around Taranaki and beyond and we can confidently say the 
number of subjects on offer is similar or greater than most schools of a similar size to us. 

The Ministry of Education allocates teaching staffing according to the following ratios: 

Year 7 and 8 students 1:29 

Year 9 and 10 students 1:23.5 

Year 11 students 1:23 

Year 12 students 1:18 

Year 13 students 1:17 

This means on average we should have 6.7 classes in each block line for Year 11 and Year 12 students. 
We have 7.75 and 8.5 respectively. On average, we should have 4.9 Year 13 classes per block line. We 
have 7.5.  

The following are the number of courses we have on offer: 

School Level 1 Level 2 Level 3 
Te Paepae o Aotea 37 (153 students) 

 
 
 

38 plus WITT and 
other secondary 
tertiary pathways 
(e.g., PEST Control, 
Build a Bach).  
(141 students) 

37 plus WITT and 
other secondary 
tertiary pathways 
(e.g., PEST Control, 
Build a Bach). 
(84) 

 

Our junior and senior curriculum teams have spent time mapping our curriculum from Year 7 
through to Year 13 to ensure our students have meaningful pathways.  

 

 

 

 



NCEA  
NCEA is the qualification our senior students work towards. Below are the main points, however more 
detailed information can be found on the NZQA website. About NCEA :: NZQA 

NCEA overview 
• Each year, students study courses or subjects. 
• Achievement in each subject may be assessed through several standards, with each standard 

covering a specific set of skills and knowledge. For example, a science standard is: Investigate 
implications of electricity and magnetism for everyday life. 

• Schools use internal and external assessments to measure how well you meet these standards. 
• When you achieve a standard, you gain credits. You must achieve a certain number of credits to 

gain NCEA. 
• There are three levels of NCEA. In general, students work through levels 1 to 3 in Years 11 to 13 

at school. 
• Achievement at each level or in a course is recognised with Endorsements. 

NCEA in 2024 and 2025 
For Level 1, you need: 
• 60 credits at any level (1, 2 or 3) 
• 10 Literacy or Te Reo Matatini credits 
• 10 Numeracy or Te Pāngarau credits. 

 
For Level 2 you need: 
• 60 credits at Level 2 or above 
• 10 Literacy or Te Reo Matatini credits (if not achieved at L1) 
• 10 Numeracy or Te Pāngarau credits (if not achieved at L1). 

For Level 3 you need: 
• 60 credits at Level 3 or above 
• 10 Literacy or Te Reo Matatini credits (if not achieved at L1) 
• 10 Numeracy or Te Pāngarau credits (if not achieved at L1). 
 

Students wishing to study at university will require University Entrance. This involves students gaining 
14 credits across three approved subjects plus University Entrance Literacy.  

Our full year courses for senior students offer on average 20 credits and our half year courses offer 
around 10 credits. This means that students will have 80 plus credits on offer from the four block lines 
plus their Taupaenui credits. The Taupaenui credits on offer can be seen over the next few pages.  

For those of us who have not had much experience with NCEA, all this information can be confusing. 
Please connect with us if you or your child wants further guidance with course planning and goal 
setting.  

https://www2.nzqa.govt.nz/ncea/about-ncea/


  



 



 

Welcome back to 2024. I hope everyone had an enjoyable summer with whānau and friends. 
Term 1 screams… SPORTS and EVENTS!!!   There are over 14 TSSSA events for Years 9-13 to enter, 
School Athletic and Swimming sports and a few Year 7/8 events. 

To all our new students and whānau, it is super important to download our School App to receive up-
to-date information around sports and events on offer.  This is also the platform to register student 
interest as well as information around practices. 

Students can also sign up to events by checking in with me during interval and lunchtimes. 

Coaches/Managers 
I am very interested in hearing from parents, community and students keen to help coach or manage 
sport teams this year.  It is important to have support in these areas as it gives our students 
opportunities.   

If you are interested, please click on the link and fill in the form. 
https://forms.office.com/r/wQ2PLXh73i 

 

Student Achievement 
It is important for all students to fill in our Te Paepae o Aotea Student Achievement form that captures 
sporting, culture, community and academic achievements throughout the year. 

We use this information to acknowledge students in assemblies, newsletters and at end of year 
prizegivings. 

If there are students within our school who have made representative teams, competed in events, 
excelled in their area of interest, please send me an email with the information and photos if you have 
them, so we can acknowledge their achievement.  We can only share what we know. 

https://forms.office.com/r/CzPCqiDPwR 

 

 

Sports News 

https://forms.office.com/r/wQ2PLXh73i
https://forms.office.com/r/CzPCqiDPwR


Congratulations 
Well done to the following students who are smashing it! 

Taranaki U18 Boys Touch 
Quincy Julian, Koha Tamou and Rayden Julian attended the 2024 Bunnings Youth Touch Nationals held 
in Auckland at Bruce Pulman Park in February. 

Golf Croquet 
Jayda Sharp and Russell Hockley were involved in a Croquet South Taranaki Golf Croquet Tournament 
on 21 January. Jayda won the Davis Tray for 6-9 Handicaps and Russell made the Final of the Bremer 
Tray for 10+ Handicaps, with the game going down to the last hoop. 
 
Flannagan Cup 
Maddison and Tayla Sturgeon participated in the Flannagan Cup in New Plymouth earlier in the 
week.  Maddison swam 1.2km placing 3rd with Taylah swimming 400m placing in the top 12.  This is a 
excellent effort as it requires you to swim in the sea in choppy conditions at times. 
 
Remember, keep an eye on our school notices, School App and Facebook page for events and sign 
ups.   If you are unsure or would like more information, please come see me. 
 
Winter sport trials and registrations will be starting soon. 

2024 Up and Coming Sporting Events 
TSSSA Year 9-13 
BMX – Thursday Thursday, 15 February 
Outdoor Bowls Friday, 16 February 
Beach Volleyball Sunday, 18 February 
Tennis Thursday, 22 February 
Rogaine Wednesday, 28 February 
Athletics Monday, 4 March 
Mountain Biking Wednesday, 6 March 
Waka Ama Friday, 8 March 
Croquet Wednesday, 13 March 
Orienteering Monday, 25 March 
Senior League Thursday, 4 April 
Golf Sunday, 7 April 
Cycling Wednesday, 10 April 
MotoX Sunday, 14 April 

Year 7-8 
Rippa Rugby TBC 
Hockey TBC 
Taranaki Inter-Intermediate Swimming TBC 

Te Paepae o Aotea School Events 
Athletics Friday, 1 March 
Swimming Thursday, 7 March 

 
Ngā mihi 
Vicki Roberts - Sports Coordinator 



Attendance and engagement 

The Ministry of Education has released the following guide to help support parents and caregivers to 
have their children attend school and develop habits of regular attendance.  
 
Student attendance: Guide for parents and caregivers – Ministry of Education 
  

 
Stationery Lists 
These can be found using the following links: 
 
JUNIOR Stationery List 2024.pdf(Review) - Adobe cloud storage 
 
SENIOR Stationery List 2024.pdf(Review) - Adobe cloud storage 
 
 
 

Te Paepae o Aotea Important Dates 
RYDA – Year 12 Students Tuesday, 12 March 
Year 7-8 Immunisations Wednesday, 13 March 
School Production Auditions Sunday, 24 March 
Whole School Assembly 
End of Term 1 

Friday, 12 March 

Start of Term 2 Monday, 29 April 
 

 

School Accounts 

If you would like to set up a Family Account for your student, please contact 
Accounts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz  

Credit balances from Family Accounts will be applied to any charges as they arise.  
Remember, when paying accounts online, please ensure you include the following details: 

Particulars: [SURNAME] [First Initial] [Student Number] [Reference (e.g., Rugby)]  
Student Number can be found on MyKAMAR on our website www.tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz 

TSB Bank Limited – Te Paepae o Aotea Account: 15-3950-0777159-00 
Charges can also be paid at the Main office by way of cash or EFTPOS. 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3D36b27e5a15-26e-3Dcc3b30eb53&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=2AHlItuLdGNbTVaTOGkgaP-gVfAP8KdMkyV6k-YZ-4O9fVZpj2oCDBBzqJLD-z2o&m=LT2sOpFiB087ghp4KIJy83JYjSReyHd8WfmHpAlbsxPneP02fPknGIc6GlTNc8He&s=OJEPcLQxjuHK4dk_UMq59dkgsJBSLAhJ30RJARqW55M&e=
https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn%3Aaaid%3Ascds%3AUS%3A2b875a9f-1fe8-39fc-a61c-4cb35c74d1dd
https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn%3Aaaid%3Ascds%3AUS%3Ae7a7f40e-19ed-3bdf-b14e-3acbfba3c033
mailto:Accounts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz
http://www.tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz/
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